# Schools, District Personnel, and Departments Reports October 2021

#### **Arnett Elementary**

- The Character Effect and Citibank donated a beautiful new backpack for every student in our building.
- On Friday, 10/1, students were celebrated during our "Featured Falcons" presentation.
   Students were recognized for completing summer packets, achieving AR goals, and achieving their MAP score goals on Fall testing. Students earned certificates as well as surprise activities throughout the day such as visiting Officer Nunn and getting a 'tour' of his police car, participating in outdoor activities/ games, and decorating cookies in the cafe after lunch.
- Each grade level team has set a SMART goal for their class in MAP, helping each student understand where they are, where they need to go, and how we are going to help them achieve that goal.

#### The Bartlett Educational Center

- Congratulations to the following students have met their final requirements for graduation this year:
  - Edwards, Christopher
  - Landers, Justin
  - Zulager, Kaleigh
  - Ramirez, Elmer
  - Sippa, Randall
- Bartlett held an Open House/Meet the Staff night on Thursday, September 23rd. Most
  of our middle school families and a few of our high school families were able to attend.
  It was very nice to be able to engage with our families in person this year. We look
  forward to holding a similar event in February in an effort to engage with our families
  in-person.
- Mr. Kimberlin, Bartlett's counselor, has been working to get some of our high school students and recent graduates into the NaviGo program, which helps them with post-secondary placements and career pathways. We are also looking forward to building upon this connection and relationship to help support our students after they graduate.

### **Howell Elementary**

- Academic Team Meetings, consisting of teachers, administrators, counselors and specialists were held to analyze the academic and social/emotional strengths and needs of all of our students at DHES. Plans were put into place for each child to meet their needs to ensure growth.
- The College Road Show is visiting our school on October 6th to discuss post secondary options with our fourth and fifth grade students.

# Schools, District Personnel, and Departments Reports October 2021

Our teachers and students are excited to get back to enjoying field trips. In the next 6
weeks, we have trips planned to visit Northern Kentucky University, Country Pumpkins
and Heritage Village.

#### Lindeman Elementary

- At Lindeman we have been working hard on ensuring all students are focussed on Learning! We have been reviewing all of our MAP data and setting goals for academic achievement.
- We had our first PBIS reward for the month of September. Students who reached their monthly goal earned karaoke, extra recess, or cookie decorating. For the month of October they are working to get to participate in a kickball game, slime art, or spooky pudding.
- We will be hosting a Trunk or Treat event on Thursday, the 28.

#### **Lloyd Memorial High School**

- Homecoming Planning is underway. Homecoming week is Oct.18-22 and the dance is on Oct. 23rd
- The Marching band has received best in show and best guard in their last two competitions
- MAP testing has shown reading growth in student scores throughout the start of the new school year.
- LMHS house teachers have started the Grade level meeting process to build in support for students.

### Miles Elementary

- All grade level teachers, special education teachers, interventionist, and admin
  participated in MTSS meetings/PLCs to analyze Fall MAP data and make instructional
  plans. Intervention groups are up and running and adjustments were made at our first
  MTSS meeting based on data.
- We hosted a K-2 Parent Coach Night with Renee Mattson with Child in Bloom. It was an
  exceptional experience and we are looking forward to having her back to work with our
  staff.
- We held our first PBIS reward in September and are looking forward to hosting a Glow Dance for the students who earn the October PBIS reward.
- Our Student Government is up and running! Elections have been held and the first meeting is after fall break!
- The Erlanger Police Department has partnered with us to sponsor a reading challenge in our school through our new Lexia program.

# Schools, District Personnel, and Departments Reports October 2021

#### **Tichenor Middle School**

- All TMS students enjoyed a teleconference with author Jerry Craft. Jerry Craft is the award winning author of the graphic novels *The New Kid and Class Act*. Students were able to ask questions to the author to learn about his craft and inspirations.
- TMS will be hosting Parent/Teacher Conferences on Thursday October 21 from 4pm to 7pm.
- Fall sports will be finishing up during the month of October. Volleyball, football, cheer, and cross country will be ending their seasons this month.
- 8th grade fall student-athletes will be honored at the last middle school home football game on October 6 before the start of the game. 8th grade students will be recognized between 5:30 and 6:00.
- TMS faculty and admin will be meeting twice this month in PLCs to discuss instructional strategies and Multiple Tiered Student Supports in response to Fall MAP scores and KPREP data.

### **District Personnel and Department Reports**

## Goodenough

- MAP data shows strong growth from in-person instruction
- PASS survey completed at most schools/grade levels
- o Some schools have started their GT screeners at all grade levels.
  - This is a change from years past, where we screened at mostly 3rd/4th grades.
  - This new MTSS approach for our gifted learners should cast a wider net, and thus help to identify more students.

#### • Schulte/Preschool

 Preschool Screening - Friday, October 22 at Arnett Elementary. Online registration or call 342-2427.